
 

 

 

 
It's May and welcome back each and every one of you. The cats are also very happy to see you   Notice that I have the down 

payment information and the final payment information at the top left of this page. That box will appear on every newsletter, so you 

will always know when payments are due. You will notice that the final, from now on, will be due March 15 of each year. Your timely 

payments are appreciated. On to the news. . . 

 

WASHERS & DRYERS 

Please do not put anything on top of the washers and 

dryers – this includes soap, dryer sheets, baskets, etc. 

They are getting scratched, which means I have to get 

them painted (or I paint them) before they start to rust! 

 

GREENEWAY SIGN UP SHEET 

Greeneway RV is sending us signup sheets for service. This 

means you can share the service charge. As of right now, 

Greeneway is coming every Wednesday—more if needed. 

 

FOR SALE 

If you want to sell something, I can put it on the 

bulletin board, but you cannot put a "For Sale" 

sign on the item on your site. EXCEPT for July 

11. We are having a rummage sale that day from 

11 a.m. to 4 p.m. Of course, at 8 p.m. we are having our Stars 

and Stripes dance. 

 

PROPANE 
Allied in Mauston fills partial tanks – and only charges you for 

the partial – not the entire tank. You just have to let 

them know you have a partially empty tank. They are 

located just off Hwy 58. Okay here's the hard part: 

Take 58 to Mauston – DO NOT turn left by Walgreens. 

Go straight. Go thru the next stoplight and make the 

second right – They have a NAPA sign on the building. If Jim 

can find it, so can you  (did I say that out loud???) 

 

HOT TUB HOURS 

Our hot tub is a family hot tub EXCEPT (this year) for 

Saturday night from 6 p.m.to 10 p.m. We keep the hot 

tub at 95 degrees. Seasonals are allowed to turn it up 

to 100 degrees (ask us & we will show you where to 

change the temp). State law prevents us from having it over 

100
o 
when children are present. Therefore, on Saturday 

evening you may turn it up. Most recommend 102
o
 for 

comfort with 104
o
 as maximum.  

 

NECEDAH OLD FASHION DAYS 

This summer festival will take place on June 27 in Necedah 

(naturally) and will be an all day event. More information to 

come. 

 

WHAT'S FLOATIN' & JUNEAU COUNTY 

GUIDE 
The What's Floatin' magazine & the Juneau 

County Guide are here. Both are in the office. 

What's Floatin' has dates for Castle Rock Lake 

activities. Juneau County Guide has the dates 

of activities going on in the county. We also 

have two guides to Wisconsin Dells. Come to 

the office to get your copy. 

 

GRAVEL RASCAL 
You probably noticed the gravel is less compacted this last 

weekend. Jim used the gravel rascal on the entire park. We 

will continue to do the trouble spots weekly and do the entire 

park at least once a month to keep the dust down. 

 

GREASE IN THE SEPTIC TANKS 

Miller Septic recently pumped out all the park tanks. He 

wanted me to stress that you should NOT put grease down 

your drain. Apparently it is VERY bad for our septic system. 

 

YOUR WATER SPIGOT 

If you don't have an anti-siphon on your water spigot, let us 

know. The DNR requires it. The anti-siphon makes a spift 

sound. It prevents backwash in to our wells. We want to keep 

our very clean and wonderful water, well, clean & wonderful!  

 

GARBAGE 
There are new signs by the garbage. Didn't notice how 

washed out the other signs were. Please follow their 

instructions. Properly divided garbage is happy garbage. 

 
BOCCE BALL  
Sid from Site 29 is willing to hold two workshops to 

teach anyone who wants to learn Bocce Ball. Since this 

will be part of Game Day this year, you might want to 

take advantage of the learning sessions:  May 23 & 

June 27 – both at 11 a.m. 

 

CHILDREN IN CENTER PARK 
For your children's safety, please either keep a close eye on your 

children while they are in the Center Park area, and instruct them 

what they cannot do—like throwing sand; throwing bocce balls, 

horseshoes, etc. and climbing onto the roofs of the jungle gym. . . 

 

MAGAZINE RACK 
We have a new magazine rack in the office so you can see 

what we have. Come grab a magazine to read while at the 

pool or whatever.  

 

FIRE BANS 
Please pay attention to the weather. We have a very dry climate here 

(thus all the sand ). If it is extremely windy, please do not start a 

campfire – please check to see if there is a fire ban that day. Thanks. 

 

MINI GOLF 
As you can see, the mini golf course has been poured. We need to 

let it cure for 28 days. Then instead of using felt, we are going to 

use a specialty mini golf course paint. I did some research and it 

turns out that the painted version rather than the felt version is 

preferred by many professional mini-golf players. 

 

 

Down Payment for 2016 Due 

November 30, 2015 

Balance Due March 15, 2016 


